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Dear Klaas

Re: Orchard Park Sites A and B, Planning Ref S/2559/11

Thank you for your letter of 12th March 2012 addressed to Councillor Bates. Having discussed the contents of the letter with Councillor Bates he has asked that I respond, as he is now out of the country.

Since the petition came in, I have been looking into various issues to see how feasible it is to provide a ramp and/or steps to formalise the link from Orchard Park to B1049/A14 interchange. Councillor Bates has also visited the site and fully understands the benefits that establishing the link would bring, and is supportive in principle.

The scheme would be challenging to implement as the embankment has a history of instability and there are a number of land issues that would need resolving. Encouraging pedestrians onto the east side of the B1049/A14 interchange would make it necessary to provide some form of controlled crossing or redesign of the Cambridge Road junction to allow pedestrians and cyclists to cross in safety, as the shared use path ends at the hotel entrance. 

In terms of the opportunities that may exist in the current planning applications, I have consulted colleagues in Highways Development Control and it is their professional view that a piece of infrastructure such as this is now virtually impossible to secure on this site as the opportunity has passed. The only development parcels coming forward now are small residential plots. Developer contributions or construction of off-site infrastructure works can only be requested when they now meet three tests:

 

1. Necessary to make the development acceptable in planning terms

2. Directly related to the development; and

3. Fairly and reasonably related in scale and kind to the development.    

 

There is nothing new coming forward on this site that would justify a developer being required to construct this link or make a contribution towards it. 

However, I have made it clear to the case officer at South Cambridgeshire District Council that there is extremely strong support from the local community and elected representatives to establish this link, and that it provides a convenient route to schools, employment opportunities and local services such as health facilities. In our discussions I placed an estimate of £200,000 on the scheme, but this is very much a rough estimate.

Given the strong local support for the scheme and the fact that a relatively large sum has already been secured from the developer for transport improvements, it is possible that this money will be used to fund some initial design and feasibility work on Ring Fort path, if it is not possible to insist that the developer provides the path. 

The North Area Committee will be asked for its views on a number of transport schemes in the north of the city when it meets on 17th May, and locally elected representatives will have an opportunity to suggest other schemes as well. Officers will take on board suggestions from the meeting, and will then present a recommended list of schemes to the County Council’s Cabinet in the summer for implementation. 

It may also be of interest to you to know that South Cambridgeshire District Council have advised me that the developers have agreed to provide a pedestrian/cycle link between the junction of King's Hedges Road and Cambridge Road to the south western corner of the Site A development.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you wish to discuss this further.

Yours sincerely

Mike Davies

Programme Manager

cc
Councillor Ian Bates, Cabinet Member for Planning and Growth


Graham Hughes, Director of Strategy and Development

Bob Menzies, Head of Service (Major Infrastructure Delivery)

David Jenkins, County Councillor for Cottenham, Histon & Impington


Sue Gymer, County Councillor for Cottenham, Histon & Impington


Clerk to Impington Parish Council


Clerk to Orchard Park Community Council


Julie Ayre, South Cambridgeshire District Council
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